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VIA HAND DELIVERY 

The Honorable Mac Warner 
Secretary of State 
Building 1, Suite 157-K 
State Capitol 
Charleston, West Virginia 25305 

March 27, 2019 

RE: Enrolled Committee Substitute for Senate Bill No. 147 

Dear Secretary Warner: 

Pursuant to the provisions of Section Fourteen, Article VII of the Constitution of West Virginia, I 

hereby disapprove and return Enrolled Committee Substitute for Senate Bill No. 147. 

Enrolled Committee Substitute for Senate Bill No. 14 7 shifts $1.00 of the solid waste assessment 
fee imposed by §22-16-4, currently $3.50, to county and regional solid waste authorities. The $1.00 per 
ton reduction in the assessment would affect the Landfill Closure Assistance Fund administered by 
Department of Environmental Protection, which is used to close landfills in an environmentally protective 
and sound manner and to pay ongoing maintenance costs on the closed landfills as they age. The annual 
reduction in this Fund is approximately $2.1 million dollars. 

Enrolled Community Substitute for Senate Bill147 is concerning because the fee reduction to the 
Closure Fund will severely impair the DEP's ability to continue maintenance on the already closed 
landfills and to the ability to close the upcoming ones in a safe manner; posing a threat to the health and 
safety of our citizens. Putting public health at risk for West Virginians is a bad policy choice, and one 
that I cannot endorse. 

For these reasons, I must disapprove and return Enrolled Committee Substitute for Senate Bill 

No. 147. 

cc: The Honorable Mitch Carmichael 
President of the Senate 

The Honorable Roger Hanshaw 
Speaker ofthe House of Delegates 
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